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November 2015
Montgomery Methodist Children’s Center Newsletter
IMPORTANT DATES

Parent Conferences:

November 4: MW 2’s
November 5: T/TH 2’s, T/TH 3’s, 

M-TH Pre-K 4’s & 4/5’s

November 6: Friday 2’s and

MWF Pre-K 4’s AM & PM
There will be no class for students on conference days, but child care will be provided during your conference time.

Urbana Giant Field Trip:

November 3: M-TH Pre-K 4’s & 4/5’s

November 4: MWF Pre-K 4’s (Cooley)

November 11: MWF Pre-K 4’s AM & PM

November 23 & 24: Class Thanksgiving Buffets 
November 25, 26, 27: Thanksgiving Break:  School and Office Closed

Giant Field Trip for

4’s and 4/5’s Classes
Pre-K 4’s and Pre-K 4/5’s Parents - This month our Pre-K 4’s and Pre-K 4/5 classes will be taking a field trip to the Giant grocery store in Urbana to supplement our November Healthy Eating/Nutrition unit. The schedule for these trips is:

Tuesday, Nov. 3rd – Mrs. Farster’s 

M-TH Pre-K 4’s and Mrs. Stafford’s Pre-K 4/5’s – Children will come to school at regular time and bring their lunch.  Students will eat lunch before parents return to school to pick up at 11:30. Both classes will then meet at the Giant in Urbana for a 12:00 field trip.  The tour will last approximately 45-60 minutes.  

Wednesday, Nov. 4th – Mrs. Cooley’s Pre-K 4’s – Parents will pick students up at 12:30 and meet at Giant at 1:00 for their tour.  Students will eat lunch before they are picked up at 12:30.

Wednesday, Nov. 11th – Mrs. Greenlee’s MWF Pre-K 4’s - Children will come to school at regular time and bring their lunch.  Students will eat lunch before parents return to school to pick up at 11:30. The class will then meet at the Giant in Urbana for a 12:00 field trip.  The tour will last approximately 45-60 minutes.  

Wednesday, Nov. 11th – Mrs. Farster’s MWF PM Pre-K 4’s – Students will meet at the Giant in Urbana at 12:45 for a 1:00 tour.  Following the 45-60 minute tour students will return to school for the remainder of their class and parents will pick up at regular dismissal time, 3:30.

PLEASE NOTE:  Parents do not walk through the store with students but are asked to stay in the parking lot or in the store while the tour takes place.  (There is a Starbucks in the store!) For additional information please see your child’s class calendar and the permission form that went home with your child.

Mark Your Calendar for the

CHRISTMAS PROGRAMS!
Thursday, December 17th at 11:00 for:

T/TH 2’s 
T/TH 3’s
M-TH Pre-K 4’s & 4/5’s
Friday, December 18th at 11:00 for: 

*M/W 2’s

Friday 2’s

MWF AM 3’s
MWF AM & PM Pre-K 4’s

Mrs. Farster’s MWF afternoon class will have a MORNING class on the 18th (9:00-12:00). This will allow them to participate in the program with the rest of the MWF Pre-K 4’s classes at 11:00. 
*M/W 2’s parents please note that the week of December 14th your child will have class on Monday the 14th and Friday the 18th. This will make it possible for this class to participate in the Christmas Program.  
More information about the programs will be in the December school newsletter and on the December classroom calendars. MMCC will still have regular classes on Monday, December 21st and Tuesday December 22nd before starting the Christmas holidays on December 23rd.  School will reopen on Monday, January 4th!
Mrs. York’s, Mrs. Cooley’s and Mrs. Stafford’s classes will not stay for lunch on their program day. 


OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD:

As mentioned in the October Newsletter, Montgomery United Methodist Church and Montgomery Methodist Children’s Center will again participate in “Operation Christmas Child”.  This ministry is sponsored by Frank Graham (son of Rev. Billy Graham) and provides gift boxes to thousands of needy children around the world.  Sponsors select a girl or boy, then the age range they wish, and fill a decorated shoe box with goodies, such as books, small stuffed items, personal care items, school supplies, etc. (A list of suggested items is included in the information supplied).  Boxes are then dropped here at the church no later than November 13th to be forwarded. The school is also putting together several 2-4 year old boxes as a school wide project.  Boys should bring one boy item and girls one girl item if you would like to contribute to the school boxes. Collection baskets are located in each classroom.   All MMCC families who wish to participate are welcome.  Information brochures and boxes are available outside the preschool office. It is asked that only the boxes provided by OCC or cardboard boxes be used because the plastic boxes used in the past have melted during the shipping process. Boxes dropped off at the preschool must be turned in NO LATER THAN Friday, November 13th.
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Class Bulletin Boards

Parents please don’t forget to continue to check your child’s class bulletin board.  These are located outside the classroom doors in the hallway.  Be aware that teachers post pertinent information there for you to see, such as classroom reminders and volunteer opportunities.  Also, you may want to check the parent bulletin board located near the water fountains for other information.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS!
PARKING:  We remind parents that parking is prohibited in the driveway, especially during pick-up and drop-off times.   This is considered a Fire Lane by the Fire Department and must remain clear.  If you need to leave a sick child in the car please remember to ask another parent to stay with your car.

Classroom News From Mrs. Farster
Welcome November! In our M-TH and MWF PM 4’s classroom this month we are very excited to learn about the themes of Thanksgiving, Home and Family, Pilgrims and Native Americans, and Germs and Nutrition. We will learn about letters Gg, Hh and Ii; numbers 4 and 5; and the shape square. We will create different activities using squares and colors brown and black. We will talk about friendship and what it means to be a friend. Some fun fall activities will include the Thanksgiving Buffet where we will dress like Native Americans and going on a fall walk to explore God’s beautiful world. We will collect some fall things to create a fall collage. Also, this month we will have parent conferences and celebrate the first Sunday of Advent! I look forward to a blessed month ahead!

Christy Farster, Pre-K 4’s teacher
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MMCC Board of Directors
As many of you know, the governing body of the preschool is our Board of Directors.  The board makes decisions concerning tuition rates, class offerings, staff salaries and major school policies.  It is led by a chairperson, who is a member of Montgomery United Methodist Church, and provides the link between the church and the preschool.  Other members of the board include the director, office manager, two staff members and six parent representatives; who make up the majority of the board.  This year’s board members are listed below.  If you have any questions, comments and/or concerns you would like discussed at a monthly board meeting, please let one of these members know and they will bring it to the next meeting.  Your input is important to us and we strive to keep MMCC the best preschool it can be.
Chairperson – Judy Semenuk
Director – Margaret Olsen

Office Manager – Sharon Rhodes

Staff Representatives – 

Mary York (3’s teacher) 

Beth Stafford (2’s and Pre-K teacher)

Parent Representatives – 

Ashleigh Duclos (3 & 4 year old parent)    

Kim Kelley (3 year old parent) 

Tiffany Warner (3 year old parent)

Kim Duerr (2 year old parent)

Jenny Busbey (3 year old parent)
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Thanksgiving Baskets
Every year at this time, the Children’s Center places a basket in the front foyer to collect food.  We invite you and your family to donate non-perishable items for this Montgomery United Methodist Church project.  

The church creates baskets for area families through the guidance of Damascus Help.  If you know of families in need, call the church office at 
301-253-4460 or see Margaret Olsen in private to make a request.
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FROM THE LUNCHEON COMMITTEE
The Staff Luncheon this month is on Tuesday, November 10th.  Please watch for the email about signing up if you would like to contribute to the luncheon.  Thank you in advance for your help.  
[image: image9.jpg]SNACKS!




NOVEMBER SNACK ASSIGNMENT

Monday/Wednesday/Friday afternoon and T/TH classes have snack assignment this month.  Please see the back of your classroom calendar for specific instructions.
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God Is So Good

God is so good

God is so good

God is so good

He’s so good to me.

God answers prayers

God answers prayers

God answers prayers

He’s so good to me.
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Bible Verse of the Month:

3’s and Pre-K 4’s:
“Give thanks to the Lord for He is Good.” (Psalm 107:1)
Pre-K 4/5’s:

“The Fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control.” (Galatians 5:22-23)
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ON-LINE!
Many of our parents are using the on line ordering option to purchase Scholastic Books from the flyers we send home each month. Online ordering is easy and allows you to use a credit card for payment.  If interested in this ordering option, Just go to www.scholastic.com/readingclub.  On the parent page, click the “Register” button, and then register for your own username and password.  When prompted, enter the one-time Class Activation Code (GJZH7).    
The order will be shipped to the school and your credit card payment will go directly to Scholastic’s secure server.  As in the past, orders can also be turned into the preschool office accompanied by a check made out to MMCC.  
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CHRISTMAS SHOP FUNDRAISER
The Christmas Shop is coming quickly (December 8 & 9).   Information and order forms have already been sent home with details about this fun event!
As explained in last month’s newsletter, the process of turning in gift donations and order forms is different this year.  Instead of turning everything into the school office in the weeks preceding shopping; collection days have been scheduled for November 11, 12 and 13.  These are the only days gift donations and order forms with payment will be accepted.  
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inclement WEATHER POLICY
Yes, we are getting close to the time of year when snow and ice will be upon us.  We want to remind you of the snow policy as printed in the Parent Handbook.  Please review as the policy was revised at the end of last winter. This policy is pertinent to any inclement weather and/or emergency closing issues as well.

We follow the school closing procedures for FREDERICK COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS.
· If FCPS are closed, we are closed.

· If FCPS open two hours late, classes will begin at 10:00.   Afternoon classes will begin at 12:30.

· If FCPS closes early, afternoon classes will not be held.

Listen to the radio or watch a local television station for news.  You may also check the school’s answering machine or website at mmchildrenscenter.org.
Helpful Hints From The Staff…
There are several ways parents can help our staff make the most efficient use of class time.  First, encourage your child to become more independent by allowing them to hang up their own coat and bag when they come into the classroom.  Also, they can practice at home putting on their own jackets and sweaters, and we will continue working on this at school.  These are skills they will perfect in the next few years and allowing them to practice as much as possible helps.  Now that the children are all settled into the school routine we ask that you not linger in the classroom at drop off times.  The teachers have a project ready when the children come in and it helps start the class day off smoothly if the children come in and get started.  If you need to speak to the teacher we ask that if possible, you wait until pick up time or leave a message in the office that can be passed on when all the children get settled.  We appreciate your help with these things as we continue to help your child learn and grow more independent.

